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Mr. Chairman, 
 
1- I have the honour to speak on behalf of the African Group on the organization of the work of 
the Fifth Committee during the second resumed part of the sixty-seventh session of the General 
Assembly. 
 
2- I would like to begin this statement  by thanking you for your tireless efforts in order to bring 
to a conclusion the work of the first resumed session of the 67th Session of the Fifth Committee. I 
would like to seize this opportunity to commend you and the Fifth Committee Bureau Members 
for providing to the Committee a programme of work that, we expect, will be adjustable 
according to the progress of the negotiations and the availability of documents.   
 
3- The Group also wishes to thank Mr. Hervé Ladsous, Under Secretary General for 
Peacekeeping Operations, Ms. Ameerah Haq, Under Secretary General for Field Support and Ms  
Maria Eugenia Casar, Assistant Secretary General/Controller for their respective presentation. 
The Group wishes to extend its recognition to the members of the Advisory Committee on 
Administrative and Budgetary Questions for their dedicated work. 
 
4- The African Group aligns its present statement to the one delivered by the distinguished 
representative of Fiji on behalf of the Group of 77 and China, and would like to make the 
following additional comments. 
 
5- With regard to the organization of the work of the Fifth Committee for the second resumed 
part of the sixty-seventh session, the African Group would like to thank the Bureau for preparing 
the Programme of work and welcomes the designation of the facilitators of all the various agenda 
items that are to be considered during this session. The Group also thanks the Fifth Committee 
Secretariat for its hard work in this regard. 
 
Mr. Chairman, 
 
6- The second resumed session is dedicated to the administrative and budgetary aspects of the 
financing of the United Nations peacekeeping operations in order to ensure that these operations   
fulfill their mandates. 
 
7- The Group would like to express its regrets that the printed and edited version of the important 
report of the Board of Auditors is still not yet available despite the heavy workload of this 
session. Taking into account the pertinent General Assembly resolutions and the crucial role of 
this report during the negotiation of the peacekeeping budgets, the detailed reasons of this 
situation or any other similar situation concerning any other document related to this second 
resumed session should be brought to Member States in a transparent manner.   
 
8- We should recall that the Fifth Committee is expected during this session to deal with at least 
88 documents and at least 20 agenda items, with at least currently 16 documents which are not 
yet available in their printed and edited version despite the General Assembly resolutions ruling 
the availability of documents to Member States.  
 



9- In this context and coming to the proposed peacekeeping budgets before the Committee, the 
Group is of the view that these proposed budgets should be duly considered, taking into the 
specific mandate and the unique circumstances on the ground of each single peacekeeping 
mission. 
 
10- Therefore, the Group expresses its concern regarding the across the board cuts proposed by 
the Secretariat which may affect each individually mission and definitively impede the 
implementation of the mandate, according to the relevant Security Council resolutions. 
 
Mr. Chairman, 
 
11- The General Assembly has in many resolutions reaffirmed that United Nations personnel are 
the most valuable assets of this Organization. The safety and well being of United Nations’ 
peacekeepers is of utmost importance to our Group. It is therefore imperative that concerns 
raised by Troop Contributing Countries on the sustainability of United Nations Peacekeeping 
Operations be addressed effectively.     
 
12- On the longstanding issue of outstanding dues to member States from closed peacekeeping 
Missions with cash deficit, the Group recalls that in its resolution 65/293, the General Assembly 
requested the Secretary-General to present concrete proposals and alternatives to address the 
issue. We, therefore, look forward to taking up the report of the Secretary General with a view to 
reaching an outcome that resolves this problem.  
 
Mr. Chairman, 
 
13- In conclusion, the African Group reiterates its longstanding position that the work of this 
Committee should be conducted in an open, transparent and all inclusive manner. The Group 
therefore wishes to assure you of its readiness to engage constructively with other delegations, 
with a view to achieving a positive outcome on all agenda items. 

I thank you. 

 
 


